
 

                               

 

T H E GO O D  SA M A RI T A N
"Called To Bring Peace"

Bede Polding College
 Email address: BedePolding@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Website address: www.bedepoldingwindsor.catholic.edu.au 

Phone: 4560 2900  Fax:  4560 2999 

Newslet t er : 17 August  2018 Term  3

Cal endar    Pr incipal ?s Desk 
Term  3 

August

Monday 6th-20th  Trial HSC

                                                                                                                                              
Thursday 23rd -30th     Aki Fuchu HS Visit 

  Friday 31st Creative Arts/TAS        
Year 12 Showcase  
6.00pm-8.00pm

  Sept em ber

 Wednesday 5th -   P & F General Meeting                          

                                      @ 7.00pm

 ( guest speaker Amanda Jones NSW Police)

  Tuesday 25th    Yr 12 Graduation Mass 

& Presentation 5.00pm  

  Friday 28th          Last day of term  

  Oct ober

  Monday 15th   Staff Development Day 
(no students)

  Tuesday 16th   All Students Return

  

                                                                                              
               

           

Dear Parents and Friends, 

Our College Principal Mr Kevin Jones is on Long Service Leave 
until 27 August when he returns for the rest of this term before 
starting in Term 4 in his new role as Principal Leader at St. 
Clare?s Catholic College Hassall Grove. 

No doubt he will be greatly missed by all in our College 
Community when he leaves us at the end of this term. In his 
absence for the next week, I am filling in for him as Acting 
Principal and Miss Hayley Lalor is in my role as Acting Assistant 
Principal, Pastoral Care and Administration. 

I would like to make mention of an event that was held at the 
College early this Term. Bede Polding College hosted the Grand 
Final of the Catholic Schools Debating Competition involving 
several schools from all over Sydney. 

Mrs. Maryanne Grosvenor, our Debating and Public speaking 
Coordinator, with the help of a number of College staff and 
students, organized the event which proved to be a wonderful 
experience for the large number of our students and teachers 
that stayed back at school on the Friday night to assist in the 
running of the event. Apart from the fact that we were able to 
witness the outstanding debating talents of the students 
competing in the debate, we were able to showcase our College 
to the large number of parents and students from Catholic 
schools all over Sydney. They were all most impressed. 

I would like to thank all our teachers and students that gave of 
their time so generously to assist in hosting the Finals and 
especially to Mrs. Grosvenor for her great organization of the 
event.  

This week we welcome back to classes our Year 12 students 
that have just completed their Trial HSC Examinations. We keep 
them all in our prayers in their remaining weeks of their 
secondary schooling. 

God bless, 

Harry Fernandez 



College Leadership Team s 
~ Execut ive ~

Principal

Mr Kevin Jones 

Assistant Principals

Mr Rodney Howard / Mr Harry Fernandez 

Religious Education Coordinator

Mr Joshua Rodricks-Testa / Assistant: Jessica Damski 

Case Management Coordinator

Miss Hayley Lalor 

School Secretary

Mrs Deanna Melbin/Mrs Lisa Casey 

Business Manager

Mr Paul Cruise 

Learning Technologies Coordinator

Mr Matthew Kneller 

~ Curr iculum  Forum  & Assist ant s ~
Music 

Mr Bradley Lee  

Visual Arts 

Miss Angela Rando 

English 

Miss Angela McEnearney/Assistant: Miss Melina Jamhour 

Human Society & Its Environment 

Mr Paul Sykes / Assistant: Mr Brett Windon 

Languages 

Ms Felicity Lupton 

Mathematics 

Mrs Anni Brailey / Assistant: Mrs Despina Wealth 

PDHPE 

Mr Marc Sluiter /  Assistant: Liam Campbell 

Careers 

Mr Brett Collimore 

Science 

Mr Stephen Godfrey / Assistant: Mr Steve Lans 

Sports Coordinator 

Mr Dean Bertenshaw 

Technology & Applied Studies 

Mr Edward Gruppetta / Mrs Lisa Cummins 

Year Coordinators: 
Year 7 Mr Craig Adams 

Year 8 Ms Kristy Walsh 

Year 9 Mr Jeremy Tuano 

Year 10 Mr Matthew Marshall 

 Senior Coordinator Mr Nick Briffa 

Social Justice Coordinator

Mrs Janette Wick   

Home-School Liaison Coordinator

Miss Jenny Woods 

Student Counsellors

Debbie Robinson/Sarah Kennedy 

Librarian

Mrs Kerrie Brownscombe  







Junior  Boys Go Undefeat ed!
On Thursday 9th August 2018 the U14?s Rugby League Team finished an outstanding campaign by 

defeating St Agnes College 20-12 in the Grand Final of the PDSSSC Rugby League Competition. 

In a thrilling display of end to end football, the boys managed to overcome a clear size differential and 
secure themselves a Grand Final victory. The boys had a dominant season going undefeated and only 

conceding 26 points prior to the Grand Final. 

Bede Polding opened the scoring with two great tries to Steven O?Brien and Brayden Carr. The first half 
showed plenty of excitement, as Brodie Manning managed to save a try and run 65m only to be brought 

down in an excellent tackle. To their credit, St Agnes managed to snag a 4 pointer before the break, 
leaving the scores 12 - 6 at Half Time. Once again Bede opened the scoring in the second half, with a try 
to Jackson Young but not without a quick reply by St Agnes. With less than 5 minutes on the clock, and 

scores tight at 16 - 12, Jackson Young crossed for his second of the day to put the game out of reach and 
secure a 20-12 victory for Bede Polding College.

Notable mentions must go the bookends; Brayden Carr & Brayden Montgomery, speedsters Brodie 
Manning and Steven O?Brien, powerhouse Michael Lansdowne and our skillful halves Jesse Young & 

Kobi Walsh.

It has been an amazing season for all 21 players, with many showing skill & determination well beyond 
their years. We now look forward to the NSWCCC Cochrane Cup Semi Finals on August 16th in Figtree.

Tries: Jackson Young 2, Brayden Carr, and Steven O?Brien.

Goals: Brodie Manning 2

- Mr Campbell



 STAR SPOT 
 These are this week's Star of the Week,congratulations to: 

 Molly Mamo,Breanah Cauchi & Damon Louwen from Year 7.

 Molly, Breanah & Damon are members from KSTP Gymnastics NSW High                    
Performance Tumbiling Team and have qualified to compete at two international  

competitions.

One representing KSTP in Portugal in October & the other in Russia in November          
representing Australia in this pinnacle event.

 All three of these students competed at the World Age Group Competition in 
Bulgaria

 last year and did extremely well, in particular Molly won her event!

Congrat ulat ions & Good Luck !





Bradley SluiterSarah 
Eller-Turner

Tori McKay

Sarah Eller-Turner

Sarah 
Eller-Turner

Katelyn Vella 

Bradley sluiter



Click below for a link to the website

If you would like to discuss any of the issues further, please 
contact theschool counsellors, Debbie Robinson or Sara Kennedy.

TEEN SELF-IM A GE

Talking to your teen about their self-image and self-esteem is even more 
significant given the current cosmetic industry push for young people to 
go under the needle. REACHOUT offers some useful information on 
discussing issues such as preventing negative body image and enhancing 
self-confidence in young people:

https://parents.au.reachout.com/common%20concerns/mental%20health/things%20to%20try%20body%20image%20eating%20disorders/how%20to%20prevent%20negative%20body%20image








 

2018 Pold ing Walk

  

  









 Bede Polding Uniform  Pr ice List   
 Junior  Gir ls  Senior  Gir ls

Sum m er Sum m er

Summer Dress $60.00 Navy Blue Skirt $60.00

Sky Anklets $  6.00 Short Sleeve Blouse $35.00

Wint er Wint er

Junior Girls Blazer $150.00 Senior Girls Blazer $150.00 

Winter Skirt $ 51.00 Navy Scarf $15.00 

Short Sleeve Shirt $ 27.00 Navy Stockings $ 8.00 

Maroon Tie $ 15.00 White Anklets $ 6.00 

Black Stockings $ 8.00 

Junior  Boys Senior  Boys

Sum m er Sum m er

Short Sleeve Shirt $27.00 Striped Shirt $35.00 

Navy Shorts $40.00 Navy Shorts $40.00 

Navy Trousers $46.00 Navy Trousers $46.00 

Navy Socks $ 6.00 Navy Socks $ 6.00 

Wint er Wint er

College Blazer $150.00 College Blazer $150.00 

Navy Striped Tie $ 15.00 Navy Tie $ 15.00 

Junior  Unisex Senior  Unisex

Maroon Jumper 10-16 

18-22 

24-26 

28-30  

$66.00 

$70.00 

$77.00 

$84.00 

Navy Jumper 10-16 

18-22 

24-26 

28-30 

$66.00 

$70.00 

$77.00 

$84.00 

Spor t s Uniform Accessor ies

College Polo $40.00 School Bag $70.00 

College Shorts $30.00 Belt (Black) $13.00 

Sports Cap $13.00 Aprons $10.00 

Sports Socks $ 8.00 Safety Goggles $ 6.00 

Tracksuit Top $75.00 Drawstring Bag $ 5.00 

Tracksuit Pants $45.00 Navy Umbrella $12.00 

Calculator $26.00 

Terms of Trade: Cash, cheque, 
Mastercard, Visa and EFTPOS accepted.

Cooking Hat $ 5.00 

Year 7 Book Pack $40.00 

Year 8 Book Pack $40.00 

Maroon Gloves $ 5.00 

A4 Art Diary $ 8.00 

11x14 Art Diary $12.00 

A4 Visual Journal $14.00 

2 Piece Brush Set $ 8.00 

Year 9 Art Pack $40.00 



 IMPORTANT NOTICES: 
Il legal St opping in Tasm an Place 
This has been reported to police who will issue penalty notices to those 
offending. 

Il legal U Turn: 
All parents and students are warned that making a U turn out of the bus bay on  
Rifle Range Rd is illegal. We bring this to your attention as making this turn is very  
unsafe, even when the 40kmh limit applies. Please do not  make this turn. 

Recharging Mobile Devices: 

All students are asked to ensure that their mobile devices are fully charged before they arrive at the 
College each day. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO MOTORISTS 

RE: SCHOOL BUS ZONES IN RIFLE RANGE ROAD 

Please be aware t hat  t he School Bus Zones in Rif le Range Road are as follows: 

1. The existing bus bay near the main car park gate is now a School Bus Zone on School Days from 
8:00am-9:30am and 2:30pm-4:00pm. Therefore other than buses - any vehicle parking or stopping in 
this bus bay for any purpose during these times is doing so illegally. Clear signage has been erected 
reading "NO ENTRY - BUSES EXCEPTED" to warn motorists of this change.  

2. The former School Bus Zone located near the Front Gate has been converted to a Full Time Bus 
Zone. Clear signage has been erected to warn motorists of this change. Therefore other than buses, 
any vehicle parking or stopping for any purpose in the School Bus Zone at any time, is doing so 

illegally.  

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR DROP OFF/PICK UP 

For safety reasons parents are asked NOT to drive onto the school grounds to drop off 
or pick up students before 9:30am and after 2:30pm. 

The ONLY EXCEPTION to this is for students with disabilit ies. 

Thank you



  

IMPORTANT NOTICES - SMS ABSENCES 
  If your child is absent from school for any length of time and you do not receive an SMS message from the 
College please provide a note the first day back at school giving the date(s) and reason why your child was 

absent which should be given to their Homeroom teacher on the day of return. 

On occasion it is out of our control that we experience an Internet or Telstra problem and therefore we are 
unable to send out the SMS absence messages. 

Thank you for your patience. 

Reminder  of  how to r eply to SMS Absence messages  

If you reply to the SMS message there is no need to send in a note to explain the 
absence -the SMS is sufficient. If you do not reply a note must be sent in with your child 

and given to their homeroom teacher on the day of return. In your SMS reply please 
include the following details:  

Child first and surname, Year group and homeroom (if known), reason for  absence. 

Examples:  
Kylie Howard, 8D2, sick with a cold. 

Nikki Howard ,11, orthodontist appointment 

PLEASE NOTE THAT IT IS VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU GIVE REASON FOR ABSENCE.  We 
are still receiving replies without providing a reason for absence. In these cases it is still 

an unexplained absence and will remain outstanding. 

Please do not call the number sent in the SMS, it is only for SMS replies.  

The replies are not downloaded till 1:00pm daily, so if, you need to clarify any details  

concerning your child?s attendance please call the College office before 1pm on 

4560 2900 



 ASSESSMENT TASK CALENDAR 

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK 5 Term  3

 PLEASE NOTE:  
In the case of any discrepancy in the assessment dates published here the date that will be used by 
the College in the event of any appeal or other process will be the date on the Assessment Task Cover 
Sheet provided directly to the student. Please contact the College if you have any concerns about any 
of the information published here. 

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK 6 Term  3

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK 7 Term  3


